
 

Phil Rofsky 

Vice President, Legal & Business Affairs 

TAO Group Hospitality  

2 Pennsylvania Plaza, 19th Floor 

New York, NY 10121 

 

July 12, 2024 

 

Mr. Rofsky:  
 

As the elected representatives of Greenpoint, Brooklyn, we strongly urge Tao 

Hospitality Group to consider withdrawing its plans to open a nightclub adjacent 

to the Bushwick Inlet at 25 Franklin St and find an alternative location.  
 

As you know from attending multiple meetings of Brooklyn Community Board 1, 

this proposal has united our neighborhood in strong opposition. Each of our offices 

have received a flood of correspondence expressing the same. Not a single 

constituent has voiced support for this project.  
 

While we continue to urge the NYS Liquor Authority to deny your license 

application, we hope you will heed our community’s concerns and proactively 

announce that you are seeking a different site to locate a new Tao Nightclub.  
 

Thank you,  

      
Assemblymember Emily Gallagher    Senator Kristen Gonzalez  
 

 
Councilmember Lincoln Restler 

 


